
 

May 8, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Steve Willis 
Lancaster County  
101 N. Main Street 
Lancaster, SC 29702 
 
 
Subject:  Apron Rehabilitation and REILS Project 
  Bid Tabulation, Evaluation, and Recommendation 
 
 
Dear Mr. Willis, 
 
Holt Consulting has reviewed the bids submitted on April 30th at 2:00 PM for the subject project. Five bids 
were received for the project, and a detailed evaluation of the two lowest bids was completed.  The evaluation 
included an overall check for completeness with regard to the requirements outlined in the specifications and 
the accuracy of mathematical calculations.  Minor mathematical errors were discovered in the low bidder’s 
additive bid but were corrected in the bid tabulation.  A review was also conducted to verify claims of 
subcontractors being DBE certified by SCDOT, proper NAICS codes, DBE Letter(s) of Intent (LOI) included, 
and DBE percentage participation meeting or exceeding the established goals. 
 
Upon completion of the review, it was determined that the low bidder submitted a responsive bid and possess 
the ability to perform the work. Therefore, it is our recommendation that LCI-Lineberger Construction, Inc. 
be awarded the contract for the Apron Rehabilitation and REILS Project. This recommendation is contingent 
upon FAA review and approval, Lancaster County approval, and the availability of funds. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns, and as always, we very much appreciate the 
opportunity to serve LKR!  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ryan Hounshell, P.E. 
Project Manager 
 
CC: Mr. Paul Moses (LKR) 
 Mr. Cathy McDaniel (LKR) 

Ms. Jacqueline Hsu (FAA) 
Mr. Ken Holt (HOLT) 

 


